





March 2012 Fanbelt Flyer

Next meeting is March 7th Meeting start time 7:00 PM Thorobred Chevrolet

Upcoming events:

ROAD TRIP anyone March 10th the club is planning on going on a road trip. It will be called the Cactus Corvair Cruise in Your Corvair please join us. If you have any questions feel free to drop Tom Martin a call at 480-983-0159 for details.

We are still looking for members willing to share their love of the Corvair in one of our newsletters. If you are interested in sharing your experiences, contact Mary at 623-698-9313. Come join us at the meeting and make it the best club in Arizona.

Your Officer's for 2012 are;

President- John Seaman- phone number 480-242-1211 Email-rampside63@hotmail.com

Vice President- Miner Fleming

Treasurer- Dianne Rencenberger-480-775-8116

Secretary- Bob Rencenberger - 480-775-8116

Board Members:

John Priddy Bruce Levitch Bobby Stephenson

Webmaster- Dave Wenzlick

Fanbelt Flyer Editor-Mary Seaman

Librarian- Miner Fleming

Hobbyist Counsel Representative- Andy Lange- Assistant Art Vermier

Web address is cactuscorvairclub.com

Deadline for articles, ads, etc.. is the fifteenth (15) of the month. submit items and Exchange Newsletters to:

Mary Seaman Fanbelt Flyer Editor Cactus Corvair Club inc. PO Box 67266 Phoenix, AZ 85082-7266

Meeting place graciously supplied by Thorobred Chevrolet, 2121 N. Arizona Ave. in Chandler. Meeting start time for Membership is 7:00 p.m.

Prez Sez

Well the last few months have been interesting to say the least. I was contacted by Don Kellogg from Corsa. I don't remember what his title is there, but he requested the names of all Corsa and Non Corsa members of our club. Diane put our list together the names of members that had paid there dues as of that date and the names that we had of the members that we knew of that was not non Corsa members and I Submitted it to Mr. Kellogg buy the date they requested.

A few hours later I got an Email from Mr. Kellogg stating that he needed address's, phone numbers and Emails of all our members including the Officers. I sent the email to Mr. Kellogg with my Email address and no one else since I did not have permission to submit those to Corsa. I explained that I have no permission to give out any of our memberships phone numbers, address, and Emails. One of my duties as President is to protect the membership privacy. After getting an Email from Harry Jensen and a very nasty Email from Jamie Reinhart telling me how I am more or less making members leave Cactus Corvair Club since I have been president and how I Rattle a Sword to members to leave Corsa, and then reminded me many times of Corsa's policy with Membership and Chapter responsibility. I then Emailed Mr. Reinhart back and reminded him of the federal Privacy Act. I Explained to him I do not have to release from anyone to give them personal information. After 3 hours of Email with Jamie Reinhart, Harry Jensen, and Don Kellogg I finally Emailed Jamie and told him that I was going to bring it to the membership and let them vote on it.

Everyone is aware that the only real benefit to our Club with being a Charter Member of Corsa is the insurance. The fee for non-Corsa members was to help cover the insurance expense incurred because of no fee being collected by Corsa from the membership dues.

The personal information requested by Corsa is maintained by the officers of the club and from different inquiries we have done previously, many of the club members do not want that information available outside of the boundaries already in place. Please come to the meeting to give us your vote on whether or not you want the information given to Corsa, and if not, are we willing to withdraw as a Charter Membership with Corsa, because that is what the emails indicated would happen if we were not going to supply this information. So the next meeting we need to discuss and vote.

On a better note, we have our Route 66 tour coming up on March 10th and 11th. I hope everyone has made there reservations for the motels. Time is getting short and we are going to have a great time and if all go's well, this could be the beginning of a new trip in the Cactus Corvair things to do each year.

Thank you all for being a part of the best Dam Corvair Club in the U.S.A. John

Cactus Corvair Club February 2012

Beginning balance as of 02-01-12 \$1,089.72

INCOME

Membership \$200.00 50-50- Raffle 32.00 Non-CORSA member given by Nancy Nickerson 3.00 TOTAL \$235.00

EXPENSES

Printing and stamps \$102.31 Compass Bank charge for monthly statements* 6.00 TOTAL \$108.31

Ending balance as of 02-29-12 \$1,216.41

*Compass Bank started charging \$3.00 per statement sent by mail back in October of 2011. After we were charged for two months, the decision was made to get statements by email rather than be charged each month. If there are any questions about this, please ask meat the next meeting.

The majority of Cactus Corvair members have paid their dues for 2012. I thank you for paying in a timely manner. It makes the bookkeeping a little easier. If you have not paid dues for 2012 and wish to remain a Cactus Corvair member, please pay before the end of February 2012, so you don't get removed from the mailing list.

Thanking you kindly, D. Rencenberger C.C.C. Treasurer

Please pay your dues if you have not paid them. If you do not wish to be a member of Cactus Corvair Club this year, we would very much like you to contact us and let us know, so we don't keep bugging you. Thanking you kindly, Diane R. (CCC Treas.)

You can call me at 480-775-8116 or drop a line to the club post box. The address is on the newsletter you are reading.

Secretary's Report

The meeting was called to order by President Seaman at 7:05 PM.

Guests John Kanzelmap (a '65 Corvair) and Bob Broiant (a '65 Corvair coupe) were introduced to the Club members. The Treasurer's and Secretary's reports were approved as published.

President Seaman and Bruce Levitch recounted some of their conversations with CORSA about streamlining the club list to show only active clubs and to determine how many active clubs had non-CORSA members and to charge the clubs \$3/year for each non-CORSA member. The Club suggested and approved by vote that the club pay the non-CORSA fee for those members (both of them).

The rest of the meeting was taken up with lots of discussion about Shows that we might go to. They are arranged in chronological order.

- 1) Feb 25 The Chandler Annual Car Show will happen again!
- 2) Mar 10&11 A trip to Oatman, Kingman and area to drive on OLD route 66. Tom Martin is event master, ph .480-983-0159, 602-291-7981cell.
- 3) Mar 17&18 SICC Auction at the Pavilions, Indian bend rd & L101. There's a \$50 fee to bid and a 10% buyers premium in addition to whatever your winning bid was. Call 480-302-6460 or 602-214-4238 for more info.
- 4) Apr 27&28 Payson Car Show The Schupfer's (480-202-7632) are offering limited hospitality at their place. PLEASE Call Ahead!!!

Pres Seaman handed out trophies based on voting at the October show First place went to Steve Smith, second to Bill Rhode and third to Dick Royal.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:22 PM.

Respectfully Submitted Bob Rencenberger, Secretary Tech Session: None for this addition.

At this time the tech session for Bob's Corvair engine restoration has been tabled to a future date to be determined. If you have any tech tips you would like to share, send them to John's email address rampside63@hotmail.com, thanks

For all those that did not fill out an information card, please forward your birthday and/or anniversary info so that we can share it with all to: rampside63@hotmail.com . We would love to include you in our best wishes for your special day.

March Birthday-Miner Fleming, Dolores Lindabury

March Anniversary- none

New Member- none

Remember if you have not sent us your birthday and/or anniversary info, please forward to Rampside63@hotmial to be added to our list.

If there is anyone you want to add prayers to in the newsletter please contract John Seaman at 480-242-1211.

Just for Laugh's

A tough looking group of bikers were riding when they saw a woman about to jump off a bridge, so they stopped.

The leader, a big burly man, gets off his bike and says,
"What are you doing?"
"I'm going to commit suicide," she says.
While he didn't want to appear insensitive, he didn't want to miss an opportunity either, so he asked... "Well, before you jump, why don't you give me a kiss?"

So she does... And it was a long, deep, lingering kiss.

After she's finished, the biker says, "Wow! That was the best kiss I've ever had! That's a real talent you are wasting. You could be famous. Why in the world would you want to commit suicide?" "My parents don't like me dressing up like a girl......".

The authorities think she may have been pushed.

I know were looking for more good jokes. If you have any that you would like to share with the club, sent them to spring1951@live.com and put in the subject line, jokes. So we all can share a good laugh. Thanks, Mary

The Trophy awards for the October Car Show pictures are:

Steve Smith for his Green 64 Corvair- Bill Rhode for his Red 64 Corvair and Dick Royal for his Dark Blue 65 Corvair







Remember our upcoming events:

Route 66 Tour on March 10^{th} with an overnight stay. Room reservations are required. If you are not one of the 8 rooms reserved by Tom Martin, please make sure you call for yours at either AVI Casino room Reservations call 1-800- AVI-2WIN (284-2946) or Comfort Inn in Kingman at 928-718-5668. More details can be found on the website and obtained at the meeting. If you have any questions call Tom Martin at 480-983-0519.

Cactus Corvair Club Cruise, Cabin, Car Show in Payson. Dates are April 27th and 28th. Spend the day or a couple of nights with your hosts Ginger and Greg Schupfer at their cabin 7 miles NE of Payson AZ. You can join the adventure at the 19th Annual Beeline cruise-In and Car Show details on the website, or just hang out in the cool country, and we might even be able to have a campfire (depends upon weather conditions). There are 2 Queen Size beds that will be reserved for those members who drive their Corvairs. There is other floor space and sofa's for all that would like to spend a night or two. Map to the Cabin to follow, but is paved all the way up to the driveway. If you have any questions, please contact Ginger and Greg at the following phone numbers.

Home 480-525-0053 Greg's Cell 480-202-9632 Ginger's Cell 480-202-9634

Bring your ideas for events for May and during the summer to the meeting. We all love a good time. If you are unable to make the meeting, forward any suggestions to the PO Box or contact any of the officers to have it submitted at the meeting. See you soon.





19th ANNUAL BEELINE CRUISE-IN and CAR SHOW



Payson AZ SCHEDULE OF EVENTS APRIL 27th & 28th 2012



FRIDAY EVENT

11:00 am—4:00 pm Registration

4:30 pm—5:30 pm Cruise

5:30 pm— Burger Burn at Green Valley Park

Music - Dancing - Raffle Prizes







SATURDAY CAR SHOW

Green Valley Park

7:00 am—10:00 am Pre-Registration Check-In and Parking

8:00 am—4:00 pm Car Show

3:30 pm—5:00 pm Raffle Prizes & Awards









Membership Application Cactus Corvair Club, Inc. Chapter #850 Of Corsa

Date:
Name:
Spouse:
Address:
City/State/Zip:
Phone:
Email:
BirthdayAnniversary date if Married
Anniversary date if Married
Corvairs Owned:
Membership dues are \$25.00
Please make check payable to Cactus Corvair Club
And mail this form to Cactus Corvair club-
Membership P.O. Box 67266, Phoenix, AZ. 85082
(C 1111 - 4 1 - 41 - C 1 - 4 - 1 1
If you would like to receive this form electronically, please Contact the president of the club by email: rampside63@
Hotmail.com.
Application given out by:
Membership in the Cactus Corvair Club (CCC) is open
Γο anyone that has the interest in Corvairs. We are a
Charter member of Corvair Society of America (CORSA)
•

Our meeting are held on the first Wednesday of each month At Thorobred Chevrolet 2121 N. Arizona Ave in Chandler,

AZ. At 7:00 p.m. you are welcome to come join us.